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OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE
DIRECTOR OF LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
WASHINGTON, DC 20511

MAY 10 2017

The Honorable Ron Wyden

United States Senate

221 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington DC 20510

Dear Senator Wyden:

Thank you for your letter of February 15, 2017, requesting the public release of a
redacted version of the Privacy and Civil Liberties Oversight Board’s (PCLOB) report to the
President on the implementation of Presidential Policy Directive 28. After a careful review of
your request, and in coordination with the relevant stakeholders, we have concluded that the
PCLOB report is a deliberative document. Accordingly, we are not in a position to publicly
release a redacted version of the report.

Should you have further questions, please contact my office at (703) 275-2474.

Sincerely,

\E@L&L M.LQAR{b

Deirdre M. Walsh
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